U.S. Department of Labor Wage and Hour Division
Washington, D.C. 20210

Mr. Roger D. Morgan

Plumbers and Pipefitters Local Union 630
1900 North Florida Mango Road

West Palm Beach, FI. 33409

Dear Mr. Morgan:

This acknowledges receipt of your letter dated M ay 17, 2011, requesting that the
Department of Labor conduct a Davis-Bacon Act wage survey for the State of Florida,
We apologize for any delay in responding. We have been reviewing all aspects of your
request in great detail.

The Wage and Hour Division’s (WHD) survey plan prioritizes surveys based on the
needs in particular areas. The three criteria used to prioritize surveys are: 1) whether the
last survey is over two years old; 2) whether federal construction is anticipated in the
area; and 3) whether information is received that wage patterns have changed from the
current wage determination.

WHD will not conduct a statewide Florida survey in 2012, WHD has targeted January
2013 as the date to initiate a building survey in the State of Florida. We will add your
name to our mailing list to receive notification of upcoming surveys. Once we initiate a
survey, you may follow the status of each stage of the survey on our website at

www. wdol.gov.

If you need further assistance, please contact me at (202) 693-0633.

Sincerely,
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Diane Koplewski
Director, Division of
Wage Determinations



